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$10.00 OFF 
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COTTON RUGBY SHIRTS SEAFORTH CONTRACT TERMINATED 
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staff (at no extra charge to the 
government) during pub nites 
and social evenings held at ttn. 
College. 

In the meantime, Can-West 
Investigation and Security is 
temporarily providing the 
security services for the Col-
lege. 

But Seaforth had already 
begun to "clean up its act," 
where according to Dave 
McKenzie, six of its members 
were asked to leave and one 
member was arrested for 
allegedly stealing a tool box 
from the College's Auto- 
motive department. 

Seaforth also put on extra 

interview and train these peo-
ple. 

The letter brought no reac-
tion from Mr. Lussier-  but a 
letter was later received by 
Seaforth from the provincial 
government, listing various 
problems encountered in July 
and August. It basically told 
Seaforth "to clean up its act." 

Security, was sufficient 
grounds for termination of the 
contract. 

The Seaforth spokesman 
added that at the time of the 
incident there were not only 
three guards as required ac-
cording to the contract, but 
five security personnel, which 
he felt was more than ade-
quate in order to provide pro-
per security services. 

Last Friday, November 6, 
Seaforth Security was given 
approximately four minutes' 
notice that its services would 
no longer be required, when 
Mr. Johnston personally 
delivered a letter informing 
them about this. 

Dave McKenzie, the Direc-
tor of Seaforth Security, feels 
Seaforth was doing a more 
than adequate job in providing 
security services. 

On September 23rd, he sent 
a letter to both Jim Johnston 
and Don Lussier, Supervisor 
of Administrative Services for 
the College, informing them 
that he was taking over from 
Ernie Marion as the College's 
Security Supervisor, since he 
felt that Mr. Marion was not 
providing the training and in-
struction to the security staff. 

According to the provisions 
in the contract, Seaforth 
Security was to provide the 
staff, while Mr. Marion as the 
Security Supervisor was to 

by Norm Fontaine 
"Due to the unsatisfactory 

performance in the provision 
of security services and after 
two formal written warnings, 
the services of Seaforth Inves-
tigation and Security were ter-
minated at Red River Corn-
munity College at 3:00 p.m. 
Friday, November 6, 1981, in 
accordance with the terms of 
the existing contract." 

This was basically the offic-
ial statement made by Jim 
Johnston, Director of Security 
and Parking for the provincial 
government, explaining the 
reason why Seaforth would no 
longer be providing, security 
services at RRCC. 

When asked during a tele-
phone interview on November 
9 what problems led to the ter-
mination of the Seaforth Se-
curity contract, Mr. Johnson 
made no comment. 

But according to one Sea-
forth spokesman, the whole 
matter stems from an incident 
last month where one Seaforth 
Security guard was assigned 
for duty at the College and 
.after signing in he was asked 
by a Seaforth supervisor to 
relieve another member of the 
security firm at another loca-
tion. 

In essence, the guard was 
considered to be working at 
two places at the same time, 
which according to Seaforth 

PC'S READY TO RESTORE MAN. ECONOMY 

Present coupon to: 
THE CRAZY OX 

CAMPUS STORE 
MALL LEVEL BLDG. C 

citizens" and that the in-
creases in funding were only 
keeping up with rising costs 
and generally remaining the 
same as in previous years. 

When another student asked 
Mr. Scot how he felt about the 
possibility of Red River Com-
munity College becoming 
autonomous, operating under 
a Board of Directors and re-
ceiving funding from the pro-
vincial government in the form 
of grants received by the 
universities, he replied that 
personally he felt that it would 
be good for the College, since 
it would make it more respon-
sible for itself with more input 
from staff and students, but 
added he did not know what 
the Progressive Conservative 
Party's stance on the subject 
was. 

ding has gone up nearly 300 
per cent from $3 million to 
$9.3 million. When asked if 
the Progressive Conservatives 
would provide Day Care leg-
islation, Mr. Scot explained 
that the PC's are looking at it, 
but because of the "touchy" 
nature of the subject he 
couldn't say if the PC's would 
or would not introduce some-
thing regarding the matter. 

On a related matter, Scot 
noted that it was the PC's aim 
to turn out graduates from 
post-secondary institutions 
with the necessary skills and 
training needed for the job 
market. He added that com-
munity college funding has 
gone up from $24.4 million in 
1978-79 to $34.4 million in 
1981-82. One student member 
from the audience felt that the 
community colleges were be-
ing treated as "second class 

the past four years. 
An increase in the number 

of tax exemptions on various 
items, including the abolition 
of succession and gift taxes, 
has been implemented. 
Manitoba now has the third 
lowest tax rate in Canada, 
with Alberta having the lowest 
rates, followed by Saskatche-
wan. 

The PC's have also en-
couraged the private sector to 
create new jobs, which from 
1977-80 have increased by 
30,000. 

Thirty million dollars were 
also spent for the drought/ 
forest fire relief program while 
the same amount was spent on 
white paper reforms. Im-
provements totalling $70 
million were made to the 
educational support pro-
grams. 

Since 1977, Day Care fun- 

management from 1969-77 not 
only eroded the provincial 
economy but also the integrity 
of the civil service. During that 
time it tripled in size. Many of 
the vacant positions were 
made available to party faith-
ful, where many of the ser-
vants were hired to one to two 
year contracts. 

Saunders Aircraft was 
another NDP fiasco totalling 
$40 million. Only two aircraft 
were sold, while one on con-
signment crashed in South 
America. 

Then came what Scot term-
ed the "reckless" expansion of 
Manitoba Hydro facilities in 
Northern Manitoba, where 
$350 million was spent to pro-
duce electrical power with no 
market in sight. 

Mr. Scot outlined some of 
the changes the Lyon govern-
ment has brought about within 

by Norm Fontaine 
According to Progressive 

Conservative candidate Gavin 
Scot, the PC's are ready to 
restore the Manitoba 
economy. 

Speaking on November 3 
before a handful of RRCC 
students, Gavin Scot explained 
that many people including the 
NDP feel the Lyon govern-
ment hasn't been doing too 
good a job in the handling of 
the provincial economy. 

He feels the Progressive 
Conservatives have done a 
great deal and are ready to 
improve it some more. 

He pointed out that when 
the PC's took office in 1977, 
they wanted to rebuild an 
economy which had an accum- 
ulated deficit which was five 
times larger than what the 
NDP were prepared to admit. 

He added that NDP mis- 
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UPCOMING EVENT MAN. LIBERALS PROPOSE INCREASED 
POST-SECONDARY FUNDING AND IMPROVED 
CONDITIONS IN WORKPLACE 
by Michael Grant 

The three major goals of the 
Manitoba Liberals, besides 
winning the upcoming elec-
tion, are to increase funding 
for post-secondary education, 
improve conditions in health 
and safety standards in the 
workplace, and continued 
roles for women in the work-
place in the future. 

Liberal Leader Doug 
Lauchlan spoke to Red River 
students last November 4 as 
part of a series of visits to the 
college by representatives of 
the four major political parties 
running in this month's pro-
vincial election. 

Lauchlan said that funding 
for post-secondary education 
in Manitoba is dependent on 
Federal Transfer payments, 
and that the Lyon government 
has reduced funding to the 
schools by $20 million. There 
is also a threatened cutback 
from the Federal government 
in the budget which is due to 
be introduced this month. 

Lauchlan said that college 

I 

it 

business. 
Child Care facility shortages 

should be looked into and Day 
Care supported more by the 
government. Lauchlan added 
that 55% of women that have 
children worked. Lauchlan 
said that all children should 
have access to day care, with 
the highest of standards set. 

On the issue of rent con-
trols, the Liberal leader said 
that landlords should have to 
show just cause for raising 
rents, but that across the 
board freezes beyond a certain 
percentage are also unfair. 
Some building owners may be 
putting in extensive changes, 
and an increase of eight per 
cent (Lauchlan's figure) would 
not be enough. At the same 
time, an eight per cent increase 
for some buildings would be 
too high. 

The idea of rent controls 
would be to serve both the 
tenant and the landlord. 

become a doctor, there is an 
opportunity lost. If that male 
doesn't do well in the full 
medicine program, what hap-
pens? That man withdraws, 
instead of seeking out the 
nursing training. 

The same thinking is applied 
to women seeking jobs not in 
the traditional female spec-
trum, i.e., secretary, book-
keeper, etc. Lauchlan's 
Liberals would prefer to have 
these people enter the field of 
their choice, without being dis-
criminated against, or pres-
sured to turn elsewhere for 
employment. 

As far as the economy and 
interest rates go, Lachlan said 
that the Conservatives borrow 
money at 141/2 07o on the New 
York market. Why couldn't 
the government put that 
money in our market at about 
161/4 07o? Lauchlan added that 
the government would get a 
return on its investment, and 
that the small businesses which 
would receive the money 
would find it easier to stay in 

especially immigrant workers 
who are not familiar with the 
laws governing standards of 
safety, health and minimum 
wages. 

It is Lauchlan's intention 
that no employer could make 
undue profits at the expense of 
the worker's rights. 

Thirdly, the role of women 
in society is of priority to the 
Liberals. Lauchlan said that it 
is still easier for the man in the 
work force than it is for 
women. 

He said women are still 
denied equal opportunity for 
employment because of pre-
judices and stereotypical 
thinking by employers con-
cerning traditional "Men's 
Work" and traditional 
"Women's Work." Lauchlan 
labelled these archaic attitudes 
as nonsense. He also said that 
there is an opportunity cost in-
volved with backward think-
ing towards employment roles. 

If a man wants to, but 
doesn't seek a job as a nurse 
because he feels pressured to 

and university graduates more, 
than pay off the cost of their 
education through taxation 
when they hit the job market. 
Lauchlan and company would 
be willing to deficit spend to 
make sure that colleges and 
universities are adequately 
funded. 

He also said that today's, 
and future societies will be 
more technologically-oriented 
than in any previous time. 
Lauchlan said that the 
technological areas will re-
quire specialized training and 
that Red River College and the 
universities will have to supply 
the needed people. However, 
if the cost of education rises 
too high, then the province 
stands to lose, as well as its 
population. 

Health and safety in the 
workplace is an important 
issue in the Liberals' campaign 
this fall. 

The Liberals would intro-
duce legislation to ensure that 
workers would be safe from 
the old "sweat-shop," 

GREEN: MANITOBA'S BEST 
CHOICE IS THE PROGRESSIVE PARTY 
by Michael Grant 
The last of the representatives 
of the four political parties to 
visit Red River was Sid Green. 

Green has been in politics 
for a good many years, and 
was once Mines Minister in the 
former NDP government 
under now Governor-General 
Edward Schreyer. 

Green is now the leader of 
the Manitoba Progressive 
Party, which has gathered 36 
candidates in the past seven 
months. Green predicts that 
with four parties in the run-
ning, a 20-seat government 
could be in the majority. 

The Progressives would like 
to hold that majority, because 
they feel the Progressive Con-
servatives have been a "dis- 

aster." Green referred to the 
Conservatives' Mega-Projects 
as "beggar projects," and as 
pie-in-the-sky attempts to stay 
in power. Green said that the 
Conservatives' fiscal policy 
was irresponsible, and that the 
provincial deficit could go as 
high as $441 million if the 
Conservatives serve another 
term. 

Green said Manitobans 
could either elect the Conser-
vatives with their record, or 
the Manitoba Federation of 
Labor, which is how he des-
cribed the NDP. Green didn't 
say much about the Liberal 
Party under Doug Lauchlan 
except to include them with 
the other two parties as merely 
being in this election. 
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ed at from the standpoint of 
need. If more hydro-electric 
power were needed, and an 
American economy could pay 
the price for surplus power, 
then development would begin 
on power dams. Green said 
that there are a large number 
of Manitoba homes that are 
heated with gas and oil. If 
these were converted to elec-
tric heat, the rate would stay 
the same as it is now. If the gas 
and oil rates rose above the 
hydro cost, then the 
homeowner would pay the 
lower hydro bill. 

A Progressive government 
would not subsidize high 
mortgage rates, because that 
wouldn't alleviate the 
problem, said Green. He 
stated that large companies 
seek offshore interest rates 
that allow them to make 
money while paying the lower 
rate. There is no reason, said 
Green, that the provincial 
government could not do the 
same thing, then make money 
available to homeowners at 
that lower interest rate. At 
least it would be something to 
try, he added. 

Green questioned whether 
oil was the best bet for 
resource development for the 
province. The NDP set up an 
oil company in 1971 which has 
been drilling for oil, although 
it has been inactive recently. 
Green said that the NDP pro-
poses to start up something 
that has already been estab-
lished, at a cost of at least $4 
million per year. 

Green concluded his re-
marks by saying that Lime-
stone Hydro development 
should be looked at for de-
velopment, after a feasibility 
study has been done, deter-
mining the need for more 
development of the North. 

the Progressives. They would 
like to implement social pro- 
grams that would raise the 
unemployed and welfare reci- 
pients out of the welfare 
doldrum, give them a better 
sense of self-worth, and pro- 
vide some means of employ- 
ment to create and sustain this 
new feeling of well-being. 

One of these programs 
centers around the Child Day 
Care program. Green would 
like to implement a day care 
system that draws on the 
young (12 to 15) segment of 
junior .  high and high school 
children to take care of the 
children in day care centres. 

These centres would open 
up in church buildings and 
schools, said Green. This 
would hopefully make day 
care universally accessible, 
and parents could place their 
children in these centres, even 
if their incomes rose above 
subsidy levels, yet low enough 
so the parents could not afford 
the per diem rates. 

Green said organized unions 
are against this proposal, and 
that day care is limited now 
because there is a lack of 
facilities, and of trained per- 
sonnel to watch over the 
children. 

The issue of post-secondary 
education came up during 
Green's lecture, and he said 
that a post-secondary educa- 
tion should be just the same to 
obtain as the high school 
education. No outlines were 
proposed, but Green would 
like to see the day when a post- 
secondary education is accessi- 
ble to everyone, regardless of 
their socio-economic level. 
Green said this could be ob- 
tained at the present funding 
level, which has been cut by 
$20 million by the Lyon 
government. 

Development of Manitoba's 
North would have to be look- 

What it came down to was 
Green saying Manitoba's best 
choice in the November 17 
election was the Progressive 
Party. 

The Progressives' fiscal 
policy includes accepting the 
fact that governments must 
spend money to make money. 
Green likened it to the car 
commercial involving the 
replacement of a four dollar 
oil filter, or a four hundred 
dollar repair bill. You can pay 
now, or you can pay a lot 
later. Green said that the in-
terest payment on a deficit 
that he had predicted the Con-
servatives to compile would be 
around $50 million a year. 

Part of the method of keep-
ing down the deficit would lie 
in the development of industry 
and economic opportunity in 
Manitoba. Green said that 
money should be available to 
private industry that needs it. 
They would be given the first 
year to pay back the loans 
without interest, and as the 
businesses grew, they would be 
obliged to pay back the loans 
with the interest. 

The government would also 
play the role of partner in 
business. The government 
loans would buy a piece of the 
business. As that business 
grew, the private partner, if 
desired, could buy out the 
government's share at a value 
equal to the private partner's 
share. 

A graduated tax would be 
introduced to take advantage 
of differing profit margins. As 
a business grew, so would its 
tax on a graduating scale. The 
smaller business would pay a 
tax proportional to its profit 
scale. This would ensure that 
no business would be unduly 
taxed, while a large business 
would pay its fair share as its 
profits rose. 

Full employment is a task of 

November 

1 

November 17 Noon Hour Concert Featuring 
"KAMIKAZE" 11-1, Tower Lounge 

November 18 Freebie Film Festival Presents 
"STIR CRAZY" 
11, 4 & 7 p.m., White Lecture Theatre 

November 19 Noon Hour Video, Presents 
"CADDYSHACK"  
11-1, ' Tower Lounge 'Green & Gold 

* 2nd Flr. Bldg. J Lunchroom 
November 20 Noon Hour Video Presents 

"CHEECH & CHONG'S 
NEXT MOVIE" 

11-1, * Tower Lounge 'Green & Gold 
* 2nd Flr. Bldg. J Lunchroom 

November 23 Noon Hour Video Presents 
r 

 

"10" 
' Tower Lounge 'Green & Gold 
* 2nd Flr. Bldg. J Lunchroom 

November 24 Noon Hour Video Presents 
"LOVE STORY"  

* Tower Lounge 'Green & Gold 
* 2nd Flr. Bldg. J Lunchroom 

November 25 Noon Hour Video Presents 
"MURDER ON THE 

ORIENT EXPRESS" 
' Tower Lounge 'Green & Gold 

* 2nd Flr. Bldg. J Lunchroom 
ovember 26 Noon Hour Video Presents 

"UP IN SMOKE' 
11-1, 'Tower Lounge 'Green & Gold 

* 2nd Flr. Bldg. J Lunchroom 
November 27 PUB NITE Presents 

"WESTERN DAYS" 
3:30 7:00 SOUTH GYM Music by SOUNDSATIONAL 

Tickets $2.00 at A.T.O. Booth 
November 30 Noon Hour Video Presents 

"SUMMER OF 42" 
11-1 * Tower Lounge 'Green & Gold 

* 2nd Flr. Bldg. J Lunchroom 
"•.. 	"'NZ ••• 	 --"\--" CC%-̂ C\--\.̂.....1.7%.-^C'est■-̂C•CC•..-NCCCCCC■ 	 --"CCNZ re< 



1'  

r. 
I 

• I 

I 
• 
►  
►  

• 
• 

I 

• 

t, 
I 

7 

/; 
I  

I would like to thank all the 
pub staff and students of 
RRCC who attended the Nov-
ember 6 pub with McLean & 
McLean. Their patience and 
responsible behaviour was ap-
preciated by everyone at the 
Students' Association. 

There were a few problems 
that did come up at the beer 
bash and we just want to point 
out that McLean & McLean 
will not be playing at RRCC 
again. If their act offended 
anyone in any way, we 
apologize. 

Again, it is important to 
commend the students and 
staff for their mature response 
to an immature act. 

Jan Fedoru 
SA Program Directo 

I0 Statrstcs Stats/que 
Canada Canada 

Writing 
a paper 
or doing 
research? 
Finding & Using 
Statistics, a 60i3age 
booklet from Statistics Canada, will 
guide you to almost any economic 
or social data you seek. 

Cost: S1 to cover handling. 

For your copy, visit or write 
Advisory Services 
Statistics Canada 
Arthur Meighen Building 
25 St. Clair Avenue East 
Toronto, Ontario 
M4T 1M4 

Canada 

563 PORTAGE AVENUE 
PICK-UP AND DELIVERY 

PHONE 774-9892 
OR 786-5074 

November 25 - December 6 
• (EXCEPT MONDAYS) 

160 PRINCESS ST. 

8:30 P.M. NIGHTLY 

RESERVATIONS 
942-7291 
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NDP/PAWLEY: WORKPLACE 
SERIOUS CONCERN SAFETY & PENSION PLAN .1 

The LRC is reserved for students working individually. It is the only quiet study space in the College. 

So, if you must work in groups discussing a common project, would you kindly move to the Cave, the Buffalo, 
the Voyageur or the classrooms listed below which are free at the designed times. 

LACK OF STUDY SPACE IN THE COLLEGE IS A CONTINUING PROBLEM — WE ASK FOR 
YOUR COOPERATION TO KEEP EVERYONE HAPPY! 

CLASSROOMS AVAILABLE FOR GROUP STUDY 

 

TIME 	MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY  FRIDAY 

 

 

8:00 — 8:50 	A 403A 
A 403 A 
D 208 

E 106 	E 102 D 216 

 

      

.1 

ANPOWER NOTES 
UNE GRADUATING STUDENTS! 

The Recruiting on Campus program for graduating students on 
the Trimester System commences January 11, 1982 followed by 
the Semester program starting February 15, 1982. 

The Canada Employment Centre on Campus will keep you advis-
ed by placing schedules in the Projector and by posting bulletins 
throughout the college. This issue will provide you with initial 
listings. 

ALL GRADUATING STUDENTS are reminded that you must 
be registered with the Canada Employment Centre if you wish to 
make interview appointments or to submit copies of your UCPA 
Application for Employment forms for pre-screen. 

CAREER BRIEFING SESSIONS 

The following companies' representatives will present a com-
prehensive picture of their benefits, program and career paths 
available. We recommend that you attend these information ses-
sions to familiarize yourselves with opportunities available to 

ou. 

GRADUATING STUDENTS 
AN INVITATION TO ATTEND 

GREAT WEST LIFE ROYAL BANK OF CANADA 

.1 policies and would encourage 
every province to do the same. 

Pawley also believes that the 
role of the government is to 
step in with money to help in-
crease the number of construc-
tion projects which will in turn 
encourage the private sector to 
step in with capital to begin 
their own projects. When 
everything would be in mo-
tion, the government would 
then step out. 

His reply to questions on the 
Alcan aluminum smelter pro-
ject was not a condemnation 
of the proposed plant, but a 
word of caution on choosing a 
site, the environmental factors 
involved, and the supposed 
"resource give away." Pawley 
said that the Conservatives, as 
an incentive for Alcan to build 
a smelter 'here in Manitoba, 
were ready to give Alcan a 
share of hydro, to reduce their 
operating costs. Pawley would 
like to see unbiased en-
vironmental impact studies 
done on proposed Alcan sites, 
because he feels previous 
studies had been "predeter-
Mined" in favor of Alcan and 
the Conservatives. 

On the issue of post-
secondary education, Pawley 
maintained that the province 
could spend more money, 

Business Administration 	Business Administration 
(Accounting Option) 	 (All Options) 

Computer Analyst Prog. 
2:00 — 2:50 
	

1) 214 
	

D 212 	1) 210 

4' 

10:00 — 10:50 
	

E 107 	E 107 

12:00 — 12:50 A 408 
D 106 

D 108 
D 202 
E 210 

A 238 
E 202 

A 238 
D 207 

     

11:00 — 11:50 	D 210 

9:00 — 9:50 

1:00 —1:50 

D 208 	 Fe 102 

A 112 
D 210 
E 210 

E 210 	E 202 

A 112 
D 110 
D 210 

D 210 

D 310 D 210 
A 419 

Board last year, and that there 
were 38,000 deaths and 21,000 
disabled in, the workplace last 
year. 

Pawley proposed to imple-
ment Health and Safety com-
mittees in every place of 
business in Manitoba. He 
didn't say how, or what the 
cost of this venture would be. 

The NDP will also look 
after the elderly in this pro-
vince. Pawley noted that seven 
per cent of Manitoba's 
population is over 65 years of 
age, of which 60 per cent live 
below the poverty level. He 
added that unless im-
provements are made to the 
present pension plan, our gen-
eration would have to contri-
bute more to help support the 
elderly. 

Pawley added that Saskat-
chewan introduced reforms in 
its pension laws that treat pen-
sion plan contributions as de-
ferred wages. Under this sys-
tem, there is less of a pension 
loss, because the employer 
contributes a guaranteed sum, 
the workers have more infor-
mation about the contribu-
tions and their present uses, 
and the spouses of workers are 
given rights to the information 
also. 

The NDP would adopt these 

by Michael Grant 
Pawley's visit was the first 

in a series of tour visits by 
representatives of the four ma-
jor political parties in 
Manitoba, in preparation for 
the November 17 election. 

Pawley spoke to students 
and staff members about the 
NDP's plans for stimulating 
the economy of Manitoba if 
the NDP is elected to office 
Nov. 17. He said that the Con-
servatives are campaigning on 
the basis of their so-called 
"Mega Projects," saying in 
their ads, "Don't stop us 
now!" Pawley asked, "Stop 
what?" Pawley's government 
proposes to spend about $20 
million to help stimulate ac-
tivity in mining, forestry, and 
the oil business in Manitoba. 

He believes that Manitoba 
could become a leader in pro-
duction if these areas of the 
economy were stimulated. 
Pawley also said that young 
people would be encouraged 
to stay in Manitoba if a suc-
cessfully revived economy 
could provide jobs. 

Health and workplace safe-
ty is a serious concern for the 
NDP. Pawley pointed out that 
there were at least 45,000 
accidents reported to the 
Workmen's Compensation 

Pawley replied that he would 
like to see a- reduction in 
absentee land-ownership in 
Manitoba. He said that the 
majority of Manitoba farms 
should be owner-operated and 
financed. Restrictions on the 
acreage foreign owners would 
be allowed to own would be 
implemented with the re-
mainder of the land sold to 
local farmers. 

The NDP wants to revitalize 
the Port of Churchill. The 
population of that northern 
port has been dwindling in the 
past few years. Pawley's 
government would look into 
the possibility of importing 
and exporting goods through 
the port such as liquor, coal 
and potash. 

Pawley concluded his talk 
with his opinions on city rail 
relocation and Autopac saying 
that city marshalling yards 
should relocate outside the 
city, and that any Autopac 
surplus should be used to keep 
the rates; ;down and improve 
the no-fault provision. I) 212 Date: December 15, 1981 	Date: December 16, 1981 

Time: 1:00 p.m. - 2:00 p.m. Time: 1:30 p.m. - 3:30 p.m. 

Place: WHITE Lecture 
Theatre 	 Place: Room E308 

Coffee & Doughnuts 	Coffee & Doughnuts 
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despite threatened Federal 
government cutbacks, on post- 
secondary education. "That is 
where the young people are 
who are going to inherit the 
new-found wealth from the re- 
vitalized economy," he said. 
Greater emphasis on post- 
secondary education should 
ensure that Manitoba not lose 
its population to the West 
where educated and skilled in- 
dividuals are in demand. 

There is a great future for 
Manoil, says Pawley. Saskoil, 
Saskatchewan's provincially 
run oil company, has been 
drilling within Manitoba 
boundaries for the past year 
on• Crown owned land. 
"They've drilled twelve to 
fourteen holes, not one that's 
been dry," Pawley added. 

"There is no reason why 
Manoil can't go into the oil 
production business, and see 
rewards right away." Saskoil 
has only produced 700 barrels 
of oil, but Pawley believes that 
Manoil could top that, and 
Manitoba could rely less on 
foreign and imported oil for 
energy, which could have a 
positive effect on Manitoba's 
sluggish economy. 

Another in a series of ques- 
tions Pawley faced dealt with 
the NDP agricultural policies. 

STUDENT AID / 

The Student Aid Appeal Board will hold hearings at the 
College December 8, beginning at 9:00 a.m., in Room D-103. 
Students wishing to appeal their award should contact the Student 
Aid Office, Building C, plaza level, for an appointment. 
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STAFF 
PARKING LOT 
UPGRADING NEAR 
COMPLETION 

PRE-SCREENING 

The following employers have requested that students complete 
and submit applications for employment prior to their actual 
recruiting on campus. This procedure is being followed so that 
employers will be able to pre-screen the applicants whom they 
wish to interview. Please note the schedule for deadline dates for 
the following companies and disciplines. 

We recommend that you complete and submit your applications 
for pre-screening as soon as possible to the CEC Office, C211. 

Application Deadline Date 
Name of Employer 
	

Discipline 
	

Required for Submission 
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been co-operating. 
Several students have com-

plained to Mr. Lussier about 
parking tickets they've receiv-
ed because of the situation. He 
added that the College's Se-
curity Supervisor, Ernie 
Marion, has assured him that 
each situation has been dealt 
with accordingly and that the 
parking security personnel 
have been quite lenient. 

Students using the North 
Scrainble Overflow lot will be 
happy to note that there is a 
possibility funds may be left 
over to improve that lot where 
the ground will be scraped and 
crushed gravel will be put in. 

The total estimated cost for 
the upgrading of the three lots 
is around $200,000. 

UCPA 	December 15 Bus. Admin. 
(Acctg. & 

Mktg./Adm.) 

Federated Coop 

by Norm Fontaine 
Students at Red River Corn- 

munity College will still have 
to wait a while before 
upgrading of the 3W and 4W 
parking lots is completed. 

According to Don Lussier, 
Supervisor of Administrative 
Services for the College, the 
sub-contractors have run into 
a few problems in obtaining 
lumber for the 3W lots where 
electrical plugs are to be in- 
stalled. 

One hundred and ten spots 
in that area along with another 
400 spots in 4W are left to be 
upgraded. 

Mr. Lussier added that he 
has been doing everything 
possible to clear up the situa- 
tion, but the weather has not 

UCPA Hudson's Bay 
National Stores 

Great West Life 

December 18 Bus. Admin. 
(All Options) 

C.A.P. 
Bus. Admin. 

(Acctg.) 

C.A.P. 

INDEPENDENT 
JEWELLERS LTD. 
Exciting Collectional 

Columbia Diamond 
Engagement Rings 

Special offer to 
students only 
25% OFF REG. 

PRICE OF DIAMOND 
ENGAGEMENT RINGS 

UCPA 	December 23 

UCPA 	December 23 Man. Telephone 
System 	 & Marks 

YOU DID KNOW 
You did know that there is a 

	
that is not available at most 

Credit Union on campus, 	financial institutions. 
didn't you? Of course. You 

	
The Credit Union is a non- 

also know that it is located in 	profit organization and is 
the Tower Lounge just beside 

	
there to provide services to the 

the Crazy Ox, right? Well, the 	students. Its system is based 
Credit Union doesn't know 

	on students supporting the 
that you realize this. 	 Credit Union so the Credit 

According to the manager 
	

Union can provide these ser- 
of the Co-operator's Credit 

	vices. In other words, helping 
Union, Ryan Bartley, out of 

	
one another. 

5-6,000 students at RRCC 
	

Right now, when any stu- 
only 1,200 have accounts at 

	
dent opens an account or 

the Credit Union. 	 transfers an account to the 
Many people do not realize 

	
Credit Union, they are eligible 

what services the Credit Union 
	

to win a color television. The 
has to offer. It has chequing 

	
draw date for the T.V. is on 

and savings accounts. Money 
	

December 11, 1981 at 12:30 
orders and traveller's cheques 	p.m. 
are also available, and regis- 	The staff at the Co-op 
tered retirement (RRSP) and 

	
Credit Union would be more 

home ownership savings plans 
	than happy to answer your 

(RHOSP). Also, the Credit 
	questions about the Credit 

Union helps students with 
	

Union. 
their Student Loans, a service 

The Bay Bus. Admin. UCPA 
(All Options) 

January 7 

presents 

SED Systems 	Photo. Tech. 	UCPA 	January 19 
(Saskatchewan) 	Electronic 	& Marks 

Technology 
.414 444444 ,•44. 4444. 	 4.44  

Following employers will be recruiting on campus in January (as 
listed). Interested students please report to the CEC Office to ar-
range interview appointments as soon as possible. Additional in-
formation regarding these companies is available at the CEC Of-
fice for your perusal. 

rl 
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Employer 

Bank of 

Date of Visit 

Jan. 13 & 14 

Discipline 	Remarks 

Bus. Admin. Mobile: Man. & 
Nova Scotia (All Opt.) NW Ont. 

Zellers Jan. 13 Bus. Admin. Mobile: 
Western 

(All Opt.) Canada 

Royal Bank Jan. 19, 20, 
& 21 

Bus. Admin. 
(All Opt.) 

Mobile: Poss. 
in Man. 

INDEPENDENT 
JEWELLERSLTD 

493 Notre Dame 
at Isabel 
1795 Henderson 
Hwy at Mclvor 
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McLEAN & McLEAN: TOILET HUMOR 

McLean & McLean 

Page 6 	 The Projector 	 Tuesday, November 17, 1981 Tuesday, November 17, 1981 	 The Projector 	 Page 7  

THE ORPHANS 

by Norm Fontaine 
A few words can be used to 

describe McLean & McLean's 
act: toilet humor. 

Over 460 students packed 
the South Gym for the Nov-
ember 6 beer bash to see, (I 
should say hear), Canada's 
most obscene act, McLean & 
McLean. 

For more than one hour, 
every curse word in the book 
was thrown at the students 
through several songs per-
formed by the duo. 

Despite the unusual feature, 
Red River's students did act 
responsibly and sat back to 
take in the verbal abuse. 

McLean & McLean first 
started out together in April of 
1974 when they were part of a 
local band called "Vicious 
Circle." The band eventually 
broke up and McLean & 
McLean went on to perform 
their unusual act. Since then 
they have toured across 
Canada and have released 

from B.C. 
The Orphans would, of 

course, like to record an 
album but it's too early as of 
yet. They plan on staying low 
for awhile and out of pubs, 
playing one-nighters instead. 

The group's first gig was at 
The Zoo, where they were like 
an overnight success. In the 
last eighteen weeks they have 
played at the St. Vital, the 
Norlander and have travelled 
to Portage la Prairie. They are 
planning a tour out West for 
January/82. 

The group enjoyed playing 
at RRCC and the students en-
joyed them just as much. The 
Orphans have great potential 
and will most certainly become 
a very successful group in the 
years ahead. 

by Kim Boss 
On Friday, October 30, 

RRCC held its Halloween 
Social, complete with The Or-
phans, a young Winnipeg rock 
band. 

A sellout crowd attended 
the social where prizes were 
given for the best costumes. 

The Orphans are a very new 
group. They have been 
together for only eighteen 
weeks, where all of the 
members played in other 
bands, before forming The 
Orphans. 

The Orphans are: 
Greg Kirton on drums, Paul 

Schellenberg on keyboards 
and vocals, are from Win-
nipeg, while Steve McGovern 
on lead guitar and vocals and 
Dizzy on bass and vocals, are 
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The Orphans played before 460 costumed 
friends at the October 30 RRCC Halloween 
social, in the South Gym. 

three albums with a fourth one 
on the way titled "Locked Up 
For Laughs." 

McLean & McLean classify 
their music in several ways, 
calling it "beyond descrip-
tion," "dispicable" and 
"outlaw" music. Most of their 
material is written by McLean 
& McLean who usually make 
it up while sitting around. 

This "offensive" material 
has led McLean & McLean to 
be convicted in Sault Ste. 
Marie, Ontario, for "partici-
pating in an immoral perfor-
mance" and uttering a four 
letter word for sexual inter-
course. 

They received an absolute 
discharge but they plan to ap-
peal it. 

In the future McLean & 
McLean hope to make a few 
movies which will have more 
laughs than the Cheech & 
Chong movies, but with fewer 
references to drugs. 

IZMUSIC: DON'T LET THE NAME FOOL YOU 
into the general category of 
semi-classical. 

As for the crowd, it received 
each set with enthusiasm as the 
applause was earned. The 
crowd ranged from the very 
old to the pre-schooler. Most 

of these people will probably 
be seen at the next few con-
certs that Izmusic hopes to be 
presenting throughout the up-
coming year in Winnipeg, 
throughout the province and 
others. 

different as it combined Jazz 
and Blues to form an unusual 
slice of music. Over-all, Jim 
Hiscott composed a wide 
range of music. 

The third set composed by 
J. Peter Allen and the fourth 
set composed by William Pura 
reflected the title Izmusic to a 
greater extent than the first 
two sets which sided more with 
classical music. The last two 
sets contained electric piano 
and electronic tape which pro-
duced an unusual type of 
music. To describe the music 
would be to say it is a cross 
between classical and syn-
thesized modern music. Each 
separate composition was in-
deed different but still fitted 

and Kathy Harrison, the lute 
was played by Richard 
Burleson, and the percussion 
by Sam Lutfiyya. Most of 
these performers have been in-
volved with the CBC to some 
extent, either with television or 
radio. In short, all 
are professionals. 

The second set of music 
composed by Jim Hiscott, 
"Red Dawn" (the first com-
position of the set), had a live-
ly beat as Sam Lutfiyya dis-
played his extraordinary talent 
for playing percussion. The 
excellent percussion was 
accented by a flute and clari-
net. A very relaxing piece. The 
second composition called 
"Uptown Music" was totally 

The concert of new and elec-
tronic music turned out to be 
more or less in the category of 
classical music. The music of 
four Winnipeg composers was 
presented at the Winnipeg Art 
Gallery Auditorium. The four 
composers, Bruce Carlson, 
Jim Hiscott, Peter Allen, and 
William Pura each had their 
own separate showing of 
music. 

Bruce Carlson called his 
type of music the "Chron-
lyricles". The "Chron-
lyricles" in his words were 
"lyrical events in time" which 
consisted of four different 
combinations of two flutes, a 
lute and percussion. The flutes 
were played by Laurel Ridd Red River's Top 20 

Week Ended November 6, 1981 
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Why not try .sornerhing different 
Our delicious setts centain the finest ingredients 10 tempt all, 

Call us about our 
fantastic 4 It and 6 It. 

Submarines 
Available only at 

lcal TASTY. M I N IT FOODS 
888-0500 

Please allow I days notice for preparation 

This Weeks 
Week Title Artist Dist On 

1 Foreigner 4 Foreigner WEA 5 
2 Friends of Mr. Cairo Jon & Vangelis WEA 5 
3 Tatto You Rolling Stones WEA 5 
4 Queen City Kids Queen City Kids CBS 5 
5 Escape Journey CBS 5 
6 Head On Toronto A&M 5 
7 Long Distant Voyager Moody Blues POLY 5 
8 Arthur Arthur WEA 5 
9 El Loco ZZ Top WEA 5 

10 King Kool Donnie Iris MCA 4 
11 Private Eyes Hall & Oates RCA 4 
12 Heavy Metal Heavy Metal WEA 5 
13 Home Grown Home Grown CITI 5 
14 Ghost in the Machine Police A&M 3 
15 Geoff Hughes Geoff Hughes WEA 5 
16 Abacab Genesis WEA 2 
17 Watts in a Tank Diesel MCA 5 
18 Snaz Nazareth A&M 2 
19 Small Change Prism CAP 1 
20 Hooligans The Who MCA 1 

	Album of the Week 	Greatest Hits 	Queen 	 
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The 	name Chicken Delight says it all for quality, 

taste and now even BIG SAVINGS FOR YOU. 
 	....._.., ., 	 _   	, 

goo $.1.OFF $2 OFF 	
•

SIOFF $41 OFF 
9-PIECE JUNIOR 	FAMILY 	PARTY 
SPECIAL SPECIAL SPECIAL SPECIAL 

9 PIECES OF CHICKEN 12 PIECES OF CHICKEN 15 PIECES OF CHICKEN 24 PIECES OF CHICKEN 

Till November 30/81 you can save 1, 2, 3 or even 4 dollars 
off regular low prices for our famous complete dinner bucket 	a! 	jit ■ 
specials, containing chicken, french fries. cole slaw and rolls, 	it 	1111\1,  
at all participatingChicken Delights. 	 111A 	,:crittA 

GREY 	SPECIAL BONUS! //se\  ir' --  \ 
And as a special bonus with each "Big Sale" Special order 	 II  .,\ / 1 	\A I\ . 
this SUNDAY only (Nov 22/81)well also give you 2 litre- 	h. 
size bottles of SPRITE, while quantities last. You get 	

if 	. PI;V 4 	I  
almost half a gallon of Sprite for only a 30C 	 ' . 	at 

refundable deposit per bottle. 	.. . 
■ 	 -??, 	S 	I s't I 

ill■ 	
- 

, 
- 	• • Mir 1,r1 

Illuillrl, 1. 1 ' 11  Uffir= L1 1  I 

	

Sprite and DELIGHT ! 	  •HT 	t  IMF , 
WHAT A SAVING! WHAT A TEAM! WHAT A PARTY! 
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. LOCATIONS THROUGHOUT WINNIPEG AND MANITOBA. 
CHECK YOUR PHONE BOOK FOR THE ONE NEAREST YOU. 
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An ounce 
of 

prevention. • 

Help prevent an unwanted pregnancy. Help prevent the 
transmission of venereal disease. Help prevent side effects 
associated with other forms of birth control. 

Use electronically tested condoms made by Julius Schmid. 
Because prevention only takes a little precaution. 

Julius Schmid. 
Products you “In depend on, proluLts for people who really .  care . 

NEED HELP WITH 
COLLEGE COURSES? 

visit the 

Tutorial Centre 
Bldg. C R.M. 615 

Ph. 632-2451 
The following are some of the areas in 

which the Tutorial Centre has been helping 
students: 

• Math, Technical & Business 
• Physics 
• Study skills 
• Communication skills 
• Reading Comprehension 
• Metrics 
• The women's Co-ordinator who 

provides support services to female 
students is located at the Tutorial 
Centre. 

'NOTE: All the above services are free to college 

students. 
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SPORTS stuff, and you cannot lose with it. 
I know that this is really unjournalistic approach, but that is 

totally beyond reproach. Enjoy life kids! It is, after all, the only 
one you've got. 

Grow your sideburns long, let that hair slide down your col-
lar, and be set free from the ridiculous bonds of supposedly nor-
mal life that is dictated by Ladies Home Journal, and Dear Abby. 
Abby don't hoot-all about havin' a good time; I do, listen to hum-
ble me, and we'll all have fun! I like to have fun. My brother likes 
to have fun, Mom and Pa, their friends, and all other folks I have 
been proud to know enjoys a good bit of fun! Do it! 

Now, Joe an' me reported back in '80 on how to be truly 
Western. That included sittin' in the bar with your back to the 
wall closest to the door, a big belt buckle and Willie Nelson on the 
stereo. That still holds; Willie ain't writin' a lot of songs, but he is 
makin' a lot of the old standards his own and he can do it all. 

The Allman Brothers' Band is back with their strongest 
album in some years, and God bless 'em , they is the biggest in-
fluence in a brand of music out of the South which has spawned 
Lynyrd Skynyrd (rest peacefully Ronnie, Cassie and Steve), The 
Dixie Dregs, The ARS, and every notable Marshall Tucker Band 
(take peace Tommy Caldwell). 

This has truly gotten away from the start, but that's New 
West Journalism for ya. 

Mama, it's okay to let your babies grow up to be cowboys. 
Our time has come, folks. Stand aside and let the folks with the 
big hats and boots sing, dance, and rodeo their way into your 
hearts. Don't be fooled by Jerry Falwell drawls, just let that inner 
kid come through and to heck with the establishment with its 
three-piece suits and Gucci shoes. We are here, we are Western, 
we love the 'Bombers and Dieter Brock. 

Old doctors of the New West arise! We have discovered the 
heart of happy, liberal, beer-drinking living! 

Well, partners, it's five minutes shy of seven a.m., on a sultry 
Sunday morning. Joe's at home snuggled in his bedroll. Poco, his 
horse, is snoozin' in the stall, as is Mirage, the horse of yours tru-
ly. Even a cowboy gots to get some shut-eye, so for now, it's been 
a pleasure to have been in the saddle with ya agin', ride easy! 

P.S. Long live Bob and Doug MacKenzie, and good day, eh? 

4 
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No Body Wanted Him 
No body wanted him 
he's no body's child, 
he walk up and down back 
and forth the street begging. 
But no one care to cast an 
eye. He sat by the roadside 
shirtless and barefooted, 
head on his knees 
with tears running beneath. 
He's like a wilted flower., 
sitting at the roadside. 
But no one seem to care, 
of the little boy sitting there. 
No body wanted him 
he's no body's child. 
No one seem to care of the 
poor beggar boy. 
He stood upon shapeless leg 
and walk down the street. 
His pants were knee high 
with million and one patches. 
Sadly he looked around him, 
all lost and lonely, 
and I know, oh I know 
he has no home. 
As he walked down the street 
with tears on his face 
Oh Lord I know he has no 
where to go. 

by Thomas Q. Tumbleweed 
It's 5:30 a.m. and the country music is still going through my 

brain. Big brother is sleeping it off in the basement, Ma and Pa 
are in some other town, so it is quite easy to pop off this little 
ditty. 

It has been some time since you have heard from the 
definitive country boys — Thomas Tumbleweed and Joseph Cac-
tus — as we've been busy scarin' the hell out of bad people for the 
past few months. 

Hello, Folks! How ya been doin? Joe would be here this mor-
nin' only he's doin' ads for Billy Bart's Rub Parlor and 
Crematorium. He do say "hi" though. The reason I is here is to 
report on the movement of the Country music scene. 

Forget Dolly Parton — despite them large promontories — 
we's talkin' about the hard-core country music scene in Winnipeg. 
Seems that a large number of you good folk out there have cot-
toned on to the fact that a good country band, like the Harvey 
-Henry Band, is playin' the kind of good country that is easy on 
the ear and mucho plenty to dance to. Celebrate fans! 

We's always been (Joe an' Me) ready to tell the uninitiated 
how to live the good western way, music-wise, dress-wise and all 
other ways to enjoy the good, mellow life. It has come to my at-
tention that there is a few New Wave folks out there that feel a 
need to dye their hair green and let their bodily functions to 
become public news. Kids — let it all hang out — but do not be 
puttin' all your laundry in the public eye. 

It do be time for a rehash of good of country values. To 
answer the question right off: no, Joe 'n me ain't gone Moral Ma-
jority. We don't like Falwell and company, 'cause they is not 
healthy to livin' a full, enjoyable life. We do advocate a certain 
content of blue jean wearin', cowboy music, lettin' your hair 
grow natural and boots on the feet. Since our last appearance in 
January '80 (does it really seem like years ago?) we have noticed a 
strong move towards conservatism, politically, which may be 
okay, but we seem to see these funny, clipped haircuts, and with 
that a belief in "I'm from Winnipeg, so I'm too cool to be attach-
ed to anything that is not New Wave-Avante-garde". (Green 
hair.) 

Shame, shame, and for shame. If you tend to be easily moved 
by the status quo, read this and make your own decisions, you'll 
be swayed by the "IN Crowd" anyway. 

Comin' back to the thrust of this little ditty — it's about time 
that the Projector published some Off-the-cuff stuff; so I's back 
again to clarify some points. 

Yes, you are definitely right. This article has gotten off the 
beaten track. We shall get to some meat in this piece. Please keep 
in mind that it is now 5:53 on a Sunday morning, and a fella can 
only type so long on thoughts garnered at an earlier hour. 

Harvey Henry and band at the Brittany Inn were so good that 
I figured that I should bring along their good thoughts to you. 
Not to be smug in saying that I know all the best things in the city. 
Rock and roll may be alive and well — witness Les Q. (Hello, Bill 
Wallace), but country is growin' and is more than alive and 
thrivin'. 

It is real nice to wear boots, holler an' scream for the songs 
you like, get them played, and drink a lot of beer. Country music 
is a free and easy way to have a good time, feel like you want to 
feel, and go home knowin' you had a good time. 

Yes ma'am, I is prejudiced to this form of entertainment 
'cause it leaves you smilin', tappin' your little toes, and your 
precious ears intact. Hey, hey, my, my, country music can never 
die! My apologies to Mr. Neil Young, but this is good dirt-kickin' 
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WOMEN'S 	RED RIVER HOCKEY 
BASKETBALL WINS 
TWO 

Gudziunas, who aside from 
one practice had not been on 
skates for nearly a year, made 
some spectacular saves in the 
game. 

After a 1-1 tie in the first 
period, Glen Rutherford, the 
team's captain, put the Rebels 
ahead to stay early in the se-
cond period. The only threat 
to the win apparently came in 
the thirdperiod when the 
Badgers narrowed the lead to 
5-4 and then the Rebels were 
called for two hooking 
penalties on the same play. 
However, great penalty killing 
enabled the team to kill them 
off and Yves Maynard then 
put the Rebels two goals up. 

Other Rebel scorers were 
Tom Smith, Bob Dohan, 
Delmar Demchuk, Bob Olson, 
Gary Berezowski and Adam 
Baron. Dave Kuzyk added 
three assists. Again Red River 
took the edge in penalties, 12 
out of 23, but seemed far more 
in control on the penalty kill-
ing unit than the night before. 

There's no doubt that this 
hockey team has the talent and 
potential to go a long way this 
year and as the season pro-
gresses, there will be some very 
exciting hockey to be seen. 
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Player 
Bob Dohan 
Yves Maynard 
Tom Smith 
Dave Kuzyk 
Bruce McOuat 
Pat Spiller 
Bob Olson 
Mike Manaigre 
Blaire Currie 
Glen Rutherford 
Ken Dudar 
Delmar Demchuk 
Gary Berezowski 
Adam Baron 
Gerry Dunn 
Don Kennedy 

In their first two games of 
the 1981-82 hockey season, the 
Red River Rebels gained a very 
respectable split with the 
Keewatin Badgers in The Pas. 

In the opener on Saturday, a 
7 1/2 hour bus ride, penalty 
problems and Keewatin's 
Hugh Devlin (1 goal and 4 
assists) were the main factors 
in an 8-6 defeat. However, 
despite all of this, it still took 
an empty net goal by the 
Badgers to really ice the game. 

For the Red River Rebels, it 
was Pat Spiller leading the way 
with two goals while the 
speedy line of Mike Manaigre, 
Yves Maynard and Bob 
Dohan each added one goal 
and one assist. Blake Currie 
notched the sixth goal with 
Tom Smith and Bruce McOuat 
adding two assists apiece. 

Twenty-two minor penalties 
were called with Red River 
picking up 13 of them and in 
fact playing two men short no 
less than four times. 

On Sunday, however, tre-
mendous goaltending by new-
comer Chris Gudziunas, and a 
balanced two-way attack led 
the Red River Rebels to an 8-5 
victory. 

Voted the star of the game, 

tg 

na Robson 17 for ACC. For 
the Rebels it was Brenda 
Borne with 22 and Donna 
Faryon with 17. 

On Saturday, Red River 
upended ACC, by a score of 
70-49. The Rebels played a 
much better defensive game, 
holding their opponents to 49 
points. Once again the Rebels 
had the lead at half, but only 
by a score of 28-26. In the se-
cond half, the Rebels out-
hustled the Cougars and pull-
ed away to win by 21 points. 

Top scorers from ACC were 
Sharon Simpkin with 14, and 
Donna Robson with 12, From 
Red River it was Donna 
Faryon with 19 and Lorie 
Glowa with 16. 

Goal 	Min. GA P 
Chris Gudziunas 100 	12 4 
Sandy Stiff 	20 	2 0 

by Donna Faryon 
The women's basketball 

team picked up two hard-
fought wins over the weekend 
at Assiniboine College in 
Brandon. 

Friday night the Rebels 
managed to squeeze by the 
vastly improved Cougars by a 
score of 62-60. Early in the 
game the Rebels were surpris-
ed by a few quick baskets by 
ACC, but managed to retain a 
four point lead at the half. In 
the second half, the lead 
bounced back and forth bet-
ween the two teams; then with 
forty seconds left to play, 
Karen Matthews scored the 
winning basket for the Rebels. 

Top scorers of the game 
were Troy Lewis 18 and Don- 

REBELS IN ACTION 

WOMEN'S BASKETBALL: 

Red River 
Badminton 
Shines 

Nov. 18 
Dec. 2 
Dec. 4-5 
Dec. 9 
Dec. 11-12 

Dec. 16 

Morris Grads at R.R.C.C. 
St. James Alumni at R.R.C.C. 
N.D.S.U. Tournament in Bottineau 
North End Rockettes at R.R.C.C. 
R.R.C.C. Invitational at R.R.C.C. 
Games and Times TBA 
Red River Lights at R.R.C.C. 

7:00 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 

7:00 p.m. 

8:30 p.m. 
8:30 p.m. 
8:30 p.m. 

8:30 p.m. 

8:30 p.m. 
8:30 p.m. 

6:00 p.m. 
6:00 p.m. 

7:30 p.m. 

MEN'S BASKETBALL: Add Some Bounce 
To Your Life 

Nov. 18 
Nov. 25 
Dec. 2 
Dec. 4-5 
Dec. 9 
Dec. 11-12 coaches are eager to provide 

instruction to all levels of skill 
from rank beginners to top 
provincial competitors. All 
students are welcome to join. 

For further information 
contact Mr. Kaplan at the 
North Gym. 

Dec. 16 
Dec. 19 

by Jack Kaplan 
Red River's Badminton 

Club and team tryouts are 
underway. An enthusiastic 
group of students are now 
meeting every Tuesday at 7:30 
p.m. in the North Gym for 
friendly competition, some 
good practice, and a chance 
for a good workout. 

Besides offering students a 
chance to become part of this 
year's team, the club offers 
you the opportunity to gain 
further skill and experience 
towards future teams. Club 
members also have a chance to 
compete in tournaments 
organized by the Manitoba 
Badminton Association. 

Any students wishing to be 
part of the club for just a good 
workout or perhaps a chance 
to try out for the college team 
are welcome to attend on 
Tuesday evenings. For further 
information, contact coach 
Jack Kaplan in the North 
Gym. 

Some of the candidates for 
Red River's Badminton team 
had a chance to show their 
skill at the Prairie Athletic 
Conference Pre-Season Bad-
minton Tournament in Regina 
on October 30-31. The tourna-
ment, hosted by Wascana Col-
lege, also included teams from 
Medicine Hat, Kelsey, Brier-
crest, S.T.I., and Assiniboine 
Colleges. 

Red River's team included 
the following medal winners: 

Men's Singles — First, Ron 
Bilawka; Third, Geoff 
Hayhurst. 

Men's Doubles — First, 
Ron Bilawka and Curt Proc-
tor; Second, Geoff Hayhurst 
and Jerome Cook. 

Mixed Doubles — Second, 
Pam Brown and Curt Proctor. 

Although not finishing in 
the medals, Red River was well 
represented in Ladies Singles 
and Doubles by Linda Lister 
and Maleon Melnyk. 

WOMEN'S VOLLEYBALL: 

Red River's Trampoline 
Club is open to all students in-
terested in trampolining as a 
recreational or competitive 
sport. 

The club meets every Tues-
day from 7-9 p.m. and Satur-
day from 10-12 a.m. in the 
North Gym. The expert 

Norlander Hotel at R.R.C.C. 
Gustos at R.R.C.C. 
N.E. Rockets at R.R.C.C. 
N.D.S.U. Tournament in Bottineau 
Pro's Locker Room at R.R.C.C. 
R.R.C.C. Invitational at R.R.C.C. 
Games and Times TBA 
Chicago Blowers at R.R.C.C. 
M.B. Grads at R.R.C.C. 

Dec. 10 
Dec. 17 

PPC at R.R.C.C. 
Haie at R.R.C.C. 

MEN'S 
Nov. 30 

VOLLEYBALL: 
U. of M. at R.R.C.C. 

3730414111the 
& ADULTS TOO 

WHOLESALE CLOTHING 
"One of Canada's largest national 
distributors of quality brand name 

clothing" 

• Pentimento 
• Brittania 
• Wrangler 
• Pulse 
• Fancy Ass 
• Love Jean 
• Angel Wings 
• Andre Michel 
• Phantom 
• Sweet Baby Jane 
• Clothes To You 
• McGregor (Footprints) 
• Hanson 
• Penmans 
• Stanfields 
• Rice Sportswear 
• Liberte Jeans 
• Fine-Togs 
• Omega 
• Bonnie Doon 

"WINNIPEG'S largest selection 
of childrens' wear" 

SAVE 30-50°/0 off everything year round 

• Silver 
• Howick 
• Big Blue 
• Gemini 
• Dober 
• Lancer 
• Mr. Jeff 
• Kiddo 
• Caldwell 
• Jockey 
• Krickets 
• Slugger 
• Dalesport 
• Merit Pant 
• Gaslight Pant 
• MWG Western Wear 
• Road Runner 
• Fit-Knit 
• Strawberry Shirtcake 
• Tiny Tots 
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FREE 
PARKING • • • • • • 

+16 'iiseeo.ater Street Winnipeg. Mani:una R2X 2R9 
PI  ev.atin cguarri 	 (204) 633-7494 

JULIUS SCHMID OF CANADA LTD. 34 METROPOLITAN ROAD. TORONTO. ONTARIO MIR 218 MANUFACTURERS OF RAMSES. SKI& NJORM. EMT& FL DARUTE. FriSTA AND rouPot BRMCI CONDOMS 
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Custom designed and custom logo'd jeans THE CRAZY OX 
CHRISTMAS GIFT 

IDEAS 
‘40 

is•‘ ;Icc-5D 
s s  coveN 0;0 Have your school, club or course logo 

embroidered on your custom fit jeans 

ORDER TIMES: Wed., Nov. 18, 11-1 
Thurs., Nov. 19, 11-1 

Outside 

1982 Conference Scholar 
for Excellence in Writing 

1. Subject: "The Viability of the College Union 
Idea in a Time of Rapid Change." 

2. Eligibility: Open to any person or group. Staff-
student partnerships in authoring are 
encouraged. 

3. The paper must be original. ACU-I will have 
first claim to publication rights for all 
papers submitted. The winning paper will 
be printed in the 1982 Conference Pro-
ceedings. 

4. The winning paper will be selected by a sub-
committee named by the 1982 Conference 
Program Committee. 

5. A $200 award will be made at the Dallas Con-
ference for the winning paper. It is hoped 
that the author/s will be in attendance for 
the award and for presentation of the paper 
as a program session. 

6. Format specifications: 
• The paper should be typed, double-

spaced, on 81/4 x 11 paper, five to fifteen 
pages in length including any bibliog-
raphy and appendices. 

• Papers should be accompanied by a 
resume of the author/s. 

• Papers will be returned to authors if 
requested. and if accompanied by 
stamped, self-addressed envelopes. 

• One original and one copy should be sub-
mitted. 

• Deadline for submission: February 1, 1982 
8. Mail to: Nanci Howe 

Tresidder Union 
P.O. Box 6508 
Stanford University 
Stanford, CA 94305 

ACU-I Scholars Writing Competition 
Judges 

Nanci Howe, Marketing Coordinator 
Tresidder Union. Stanford University. CA 

Dr. Philip Chamberlain, Chairman 
Dept. of Higher Education, Indiana University 

Dr. William Klepper, Director 
Group Student Development Services, Trenton 

State College 

William Rion, Director 
J. Wayne Reitz Union, University of Florida 

Dwight Smith, Student Development Specialist 
Texas A&M University 

THE CRAZY OX 
Mall Level Bldg. C 

***************************r 
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newspaper 
NEED HELP WITH 
STUDY SKILLS? 

NOON HOUR WORKSHOPS 

12 — 12:50 p.m. 
Tuesday and 
Thursday 
12 classes per 

session 

Session 1: Sept. 15 	Oct. 22 
Session 2: Oct. 27 	Dec. 3 
Session 3: Jan. 5 — Feb. 11 
Session 4: Feb. 16 — March 25 

* * 	 * * 	We pay all students 	* * 	 * * 	for contributions. 	* * 	 * * 	Please submit a 	* * * 	poem, a photograph, 	* * 	 * * 	a news story, or 
* 	cartoon to: 	* * 	 * CHRISTMAS CARDS a. 

M ENV 
MAS 

NORM FONTAINE 
in room DM20 

***************** *********** 

STUDY SKILLS CENTRE 
D213 

Plus many more great gift ideas 
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